Memorial Bldg. Restoration Committee Meeting

Wednesday, August 20, 2014

Present: Bill Thomas, Joe and Dorothy Walesewicz, Laverne Morello, Karen Tenlen, Pat DiLuna

Bill opened the meeting at 5:30.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Pat read the minutes of the June 23 meeting. Motion to accept, seconded and accepted.

Treasurer's report \$4,438.88 in the account and Karen gave Joe a check for \$200 which will be added to the account.

Joe reported on the September 6th Fly-in at the airport. Last year the Legion sold roast beef sandwiches, but they don't want to do it this year. If we do it, we need a food licence from Michigan. Joe has the papers and will call Mike Harma regarding filling out the papers. Last year Scott made up the beef and made the buns. The committee thinks that pulled pork on buns would be a better choice. The Legion made only \$400.00 last year, so the question is, do we do it this year.

Mike wants to borrow tables from us. It was decided that Scott will not freeze the buns this year as they got mushy last year. Scott will know how much of everything is needed. The Harmas serve breakfast, so we would be working from about 11 AM until 4 PM. We would need 4 to 6 people to serve and provide breaks, and also to clean up. The committee decided that we would take on the lunch service at the fly-in and Joe will take care of the paper work.

Regardiing financial record keeping. Joe has the responsibility of taking care of state taxes as well as the regular financial work. He had Kelly Traczyk take care of the taxes this summer for \$40.00 He has since bought Quick Books program and will get a computer from lnk R Us. Pauline will help him get set up after getting all records from Bob Traczyk. It was suggested that we keep two check books, one for the bowling alley and one for the rest of our business. He will investigate further and check with Pauline to see if that is really necessary.

Karen got a quote from Ann Marie Batiste to do a mural on the dry wall. She would charge us \$800 for one, but then would do another one free as a donation.

It was asked if the Range Art Association will want the same weekend in July for their annual show.

Also the Harma's Christmas Party is scheduled for Dec. 13.

Regarding the bowling alley, it was asked if we get Bowling Leagues startedm we should find out how much it would cost to have the TV hooked up.

The acoustics are still waiting to be done. Joe talked to someone from Floors and Mor regarding the work done at the Community Church. He got all of the measurements and other figures together and submitted them to Hoeft Construction but hasn't received a response.

Activity Report:

Dorothy issued the following THANK YOUS

To Bill for sprucing up the picnic table. To Joe and Bill for fixing many tables. To Mimi for the new sign and all the painting. Dorothy will put an article with a picture of the sign in the papers. Thanks will also be given at the Bowling meeting on Monday at 6 PM. To Laverne for the photos and for working hard upstairs cleaning up the place. There is much cleaning to do after the hall is used. Joe had 19 bags of recycling to be hauled away after the last wedding.

Coming up: The Airport Fly in-- any volunteers?

4-H is having a 100th birthday celebration on Oct. 12, Sunday. Scott is catering and all present and former 4H members are asked to attend. They are hoping for 100 guests.

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS ON TUESDAY AFTERNOONS FOR CLEANING

So far we have 8 weddings and 2 fundraisers booked for 2015.

The next meeting will be on Monday September 22, at 5:30 at the bowling alley.

Adjourned at 6:25